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SANDRA 
Yes, we’re lucky to have found him. 

EILEEN 
Certainly seems to be some chemistry between you two, onstage 
and off! 

SANDRA 
What do you mean? 

EILEEN 
Come on Sandra, I'm not blind. 

SANDRA 
It's nothing. 

EILEEN 
How long has it been now since Jeff passed? 

SANDRA 
Seven years come November. 

EILEEN 
Seven years, that's a long time. 

SANDRA 
I guess so, doesn't seem that long really. 

EILEEN 
When was the last time you went out and let your hair down? 

SANDRA 
What do you mean? 

EILEEN 
I knew Jeff, he was a lovely man, he loved you and Felicity 
very much, but I know he'd want you to be happy. 

SANDRA 
I am happy. 

EILEEN 
Can I give you some advice? You never met my husband Charles. 
To the outside world he seemed like a thoroughly decent man, 
pillar of the community. But when we were alone, he made my 
life a misery.  

SANDRA 
Oh my God! Eileen, I had no idea. 

EILEEN 
I learned to live with it. I couldn't divorce him; it would 
have broken my mother's heart. One day I met this woman in 
the park. We got talking, turned out she was in a similar 
situation. Over the months we became close. Charles was very 
jealous so we'd have to arrange “accidental” meetings, in 
town, at the supermarket. We’d push our trolleys round 
together and talk. Sometimes, our fingers would touch. Those 
few minutes made it easier to go back and face him... Anyway, 
we fell in love! Two women, our age, what were we thinking? 

EILEEN
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Eventually Jean, that was her name, told me she was leaving 
him. She had a little place she'd been left on the south 
coast. Said I’d be welcome there any time. 

SANDRA 
What happened. 

EILEEN 
The day came... and I couldn't do it. He came home from work 
in a rage, and he was just awful to me, I was on the verge of 
leaving... but I couldn't. 

SANDRA 
And Jean? 

EILEEN 
She was braver than me, just packed a bag, and went. 

SANDRA 
Did you keep in touch? 

EILEEN 
No, I couldn’t, I felt so guilty. After a couple of years, I 
finally made up my mind to do it, and then Charles became 
ill. I spent three years nursing him, wishing that it would 
just end. When he died I felt so... I don't know, I'd been so 
long under his control that I felt I didn't deserve any 
happiness. 

SANDRA 
I'm so sorry. 

EILEEN 
One morning I woke up, and I said, that's enough. I got in 
the car, and I drove down to Worthing. There was a little 
girl playing in the front garden. I asked her if Jean was in, 
but she seemed confused. Her mother came out... and she told 
me that Jean was her mum... She’d died six months earlier. 

SANDRA 
Eileen! 

EILEEN 
It was a beautiful little bungalow, overlooking the sea. It 
would have been perfect... Sandra, you have to seize the 
moment. Even if it doesn't go anywhere, at least you'll know 
and you won't spend the rest of your life saying what if... 
Anyway, lecture over. Hugo looks like a lovely man. All I'm 
saying is, if you like him, do something about it! 

SANDRA 
Come here! 

EILEEN 
And if you don't, I bloody well will. 

They hug, Hugo reenters. 

HUGO 
Oh, Sorry... Forgot my script. 


